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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

 For Emergencies please call 999 

 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in December 2024 and then again in January 2025 at 
which meeting the budget and precept for Stallingborough Village was 
set.  The budget is shown in full elsewhere in this edition of the 
Newsletter.  
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
Various consultations and representations have been received on line 
and at the meetings from the various solar farms and energy park 
developments which are ongoing around the Stallingborough area. 
 
New newsletter distributors are now in place with two distributors 
covering the village. 
 
 
All financial information pertaining to the audit is on the website. 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance 
of being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons 
to reassure the public, improve public confidence and reduce 
crime and anti-social behaviour in the area which we all live and 
work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our pa-
trols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the 
police should consider prioritising, then please speak to your local 
officers, town, or parish councillors or through the One Voice com-
mittee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingbor-
ough ward are:       

                                                                                                                     
PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk                       
PC 1645 Kris Collins kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk                          
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside. po-
lice.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.police.uk
mailto:kristian.collins@humberside.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.%20police.uk
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Stallingborough Report for JANUARY 2025 

There have been thirty eight crimes recorded for the Immingham, 
Habrough and Stallingborough ward area for December to date (18/12).  

 Intruders entered a building site off Stallingborough Road causing 
damage to security fencing in doing so. A fuel bowser and fuel reel were 
stolen. Four plant vehicles were then targeted for the fuel. Approx 
£2300 worth of diesel was stolen.  

There has been one incident of ASB reported.                                                   
Motorbikes being ridden illegally on Stallingborough Road.    

Although only one incident has been reported, we are aware of 
numerous issues of ASB around the Civic Centre, shops, and Hadleigh 
Road involving various groups of local youths. Officers are now 
identifying those involved in causing these issues and will be taking 
appropriate action. In the meantime, the message to parents is: ‘Do you 
know where your child is? Do you know what they are up to?’ If not, find 
out, before you get a knock on your door from officers.                                 

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday           Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   09.00 - 1500 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 12th February 2025 

All meetings start at 7.00 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 12th March 2025 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 
 

          clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 

Chairman: 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Vice-Chair: 
Cllr. Julie Hoyes (Vice-Chair)       
 cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Members: 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts   cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com   
Cllr. Kyle Hewis  cllrkhewis@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts 
2 Clarkson Drive, Stallingborough 
Tel—07972-495830 
 

Please note that Ward Councillor Surgeries are now being held  

on the first Saturday of each month between 11 am and 12 noon 

at Immingham Civic Centre.  No appointment needed, just go 

along with issues for your 3 Ward Cllrs. 

Please note also that Ward Funding for village groups and 

organisations is available from your Ward Cllrs.  Please email 

them directly for further details. 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

    Bingo    evenings 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Kids Dance   afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 
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Before After 

Tuesday Weekly 

 

Stallingborough to Morrison’s to Grimsby Bus Station 

 

Outward  

09:00am - Anne Askew House, South Marsh Road   

09:02am - The Greenman Pub, Station Road  

09:06am - Stallingborough Train Station, Station Road   

09:09am - The Layby opposite The Limes, Station Road   

09:29am - Morrison’s  

09:42am - Grimsby Bus Station  

 

Return  

11.30am - Morrison’s  

11.43am - Grimsby Bus Station 

12.08pm - Anne Askew House, South Marsh Lane  

12.11pm - The Greenman Pub, Station Road   

12.14pm - Stallingborough Train Station, Station Road   

12:17pm - The Layby opposite The Limes, Station Road  
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AFTER 
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We meet at 7.30pm in Stallingborough Village Hall on the first 

Thursday of each month (except January and May). 

All ladies are welcome, if you have any questions about W.I. 

please feel free to contact me. 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short (01472 882136) 



16 

 Hello Everyone, 

A Happy New Year to you all! 

On the 7th November Clare from Sassy Spirit gave us a 

very informative talk about plastic and how it is 

damaging the environment globally. Her company aims 

to use as little plastic as possible and to sell ethically 

produced items. She sells hats and scarves made from 

recycled plastic bottles-they look as if they are made 

from wool! 

At our December meeting we made some small 

Christmas decorations, enjoyed a delicious faith supper 

and talked lots!! Once again members were very 

generous with their donations of items for the 

Immingham Seafarers Centre. Carolyn and Ian kindly 

delivered the items to the centre on the following day. 

We don’t have a meeting in January but we are going for 

a meal at Stallingborough Grange at lunchtime on 

Thursday 23rd January. 

Our first meeting of 2025 is on Thursday 6th February 

when we will be having a talk about the work of the 

NSPCC. 

Waltham Windmill Preservation Trust are coming on 

Thursday 6th March to tell us of their work keeping the 

windmill going. 

Thursday 3rd April is our AGM and competitions night. 
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AFTER The next issue for the Newsletter will be for April/

May—articles and items in to us by Friday 7th 

March 2025 please and no later, so we can include 

them in the next edition. 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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Other      £9,500 

This covers improvements to the playpark, churchyard 

maintenance assistance, events, funds for Shaping 

Stallingborough Group, tree works, allotment site improvements 

etc. 

 

Total Budget    £56,055 

Total Precept    £50,000    

This means there is no change or increase to the precept 

requested by the Parish Council.  Below is an example of the 

costs per house which the Precept will add to the Council Tax 

bills from NELC. 

House Tax Band 
 

A 

B 

C 

D 

E 

F 

G 

Precept for 
25/26 at £50k 

75.41 

87.98 

100.55 

113.12 

138.26 

163.40 

188.54 

Note that more detailed budget breakdown is available on the web-

site at www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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Stallingborough Budget and Precept Setting 

The Parish Council set its budget at the January 2025 meeting and 

also the precept requirement for the coming year 25/26. 

 

Administration     £4,210 

This includes insurance, training, membership fees to NALC and 

the County Association and office costs. 

Staffing      £23,500 

This covers 5 staff members including the Clerk, 3 x Caretakers 

and a litter picker along with PAYE, insurances etc. 

Grant Aid/Newsletter    £3,500 

Covers grant aid to groups and also the printing and distribution 

of the newsletter. 

Village Hall      £11,000 

This covers all energy costs, water bills, insurances, repairs and 

maintenance, decorating, licences, bin and cleaning materials etc. 

Bar at Hall      £270 

This covers Bar Manager costs and licencing each year. 

Playing Fields     £4,075 

Includes grass cutting, bin emptying, playground inspection and 

repairs and playground maintenance etc. 
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CHURCH NEWS – ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

New Year good wishes to all Stallingborough residents from your 

Parish Church!   

December was a busy month with three Christmas Services and the 

church was decorated up including a large, beautiful Christmas tree 

very kindly donated by the Hoyes family.   

Apart from the usual well attended Carol Service and Crib Service we 

had the third annual, specially dedicated service, for the “Home From 

Home” Care Home Group, some of whose residents live at the Old 

Vicarage next to the Church.  Other residents came to the event from 

Group homes elsewhere in Lincolnshire. 

This and the special Easter service have become yearly events now and 

the brilliant help from Healing Church and the dedicated carers from 

the care home group make it a memorable time at Stallingborough 

Church.  The car park area and approach road were full to overflowing 

and this year the residents brought along their own “bells and 

shakers” to add to the Christmas music tracks we play through a 

specially set up Church PA system.  These services are video’d by the 

Group and clips of this year’s event in church and at the Village Hall 

are on YouTube.  Bit of village fame - eh? 

In the last twelve months along with funerals, wedding/Christening 

etc, we have had some more visitors from the USA; one of our 

churchwardens showed them round as they had a name very similar to 

Ayscough and, like our other American visitors, they were researching 

their ancestors.  Our church is Grade II* listed which means, (with the 

*), “particularly special” and, (I assume), that’s partly because of the 

Ayscough effigies in the Chancel area which are of great interest to our 

American guests.    
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 In May last year a “Quinquennial”, (five yearly building survey), inspec-

tion took place and much later in the year the 61 page report was is-

sued.  This is a serious(!) architectural read for the village’s Georgian 

church and obviously a Grade II* listed building must be monitored 

very carefully.  More about this to come.     

Thinking about the year ahead at Stallingborough Church we have a 

normal service in March to start the year off on the services rota.   The 

Wolds Gateway group of churches, of which we are a member is down 

to one ordained vicar now between all eight churches.   “Save The Par-

ish” is a well- established group in church circles who believe that sig-

nificant change is needed within the Church of England.   I find their 

website a very interesting read. 

Contributed by Philip Harley; Member - Parochial Church Council. 

We welcome any enquiries for baptisms, weddings and funerals. 

Please contact the Churchwarden 

Marion Moorcroft – Tel:  01472 885072 

Assistant Warden 

Norman Coffey – Tel: 01472 280587 

CHURCH SERVICES – Please support us to help keep our church open. 

SUNDAY 23rd March 

 

 


